Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting

Tuesday, July 12, 2016
Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Gil Rand
Staff: Judy Welch, Mike Welch, Steve Welch
Public: Cathy Benoit, Cheryl McKay, Ted Smith, Gabriel Nizetic, E] Thompson

Gil called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Cathy Benoit/Woodstock Emporium & Cheryl McKay:
Discussion was held concerning parking issues on Main Street, signage for Main Street, and the usage of
Cascade Park.

Ryan Oleson/Ted Smith/EJ Thompson/Gabriel Nizetic/Plvmouth Area Prosecution:

Discussion was held concerning prosecution. Gabriel, Prosecutor, EJ, Chief of Groton, and Ted, Chief of Lincoln
explained the operational protocols, bylaws, and cost associated with becoming a member of the Plymouth Area
Prosecution. Jim motioned to sign the Memorandum of Understanding to become a member of the Plymouth Area
Prosecution. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the June 6, 2016 Joint Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the June 6, 2016 Select Board’s Joint Meeting with the Town of Lincoln. Gil

seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the June 21, 2016 Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the June 21, 2016 Selectmen’s Meeting. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was

affirmative.

Minutes of the June 21, 2016 Non-Public Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the June 21, 2016 non-public Selectmen’s Meeting. Gil seconded the motion and

the vote was affirmative.

Email/Sue Williams/160 Main Street/July 4" Parade:
The Board reviewed an email from Sue Williams asking the Board to consider banning confetti from future parades and
events. She pointed out that the streets were littered as was her front yard and driveway and it took several hours to clean

up.

Old Business:

Review Highwayv Block Grant:
Judy reminded the Board of August 31, 2016 deadline. This was tabled and will be reviewed during a workshop.

Alpine Sidewalk:
Steve received a rough estimate for the Town’s share of $27,000 for the extension of sidewalk at the Alpine. He

is still waiting on an estimate for the Alpine’s share.

New Business:
Signed Checks

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 8:18 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.
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